
FDA Warns of Possible Link Between Breast Implants and Rare Cancer

The US Food and Drug Administration is asking health care professionals to report any confirmed cases of anaplastic large cell lymphoma
(ALCL) in women with silicone gel- or saline-filled breast implants, citing concerns about a possible association.

The agency’s announcement during a teleconference in January is based on a review of scientific literature published between 1997 and 2010,
along with information from other international regulators, scientists, and breast implant manufacturers.

 

“ALCL is rare and has occurred in a very small number of women when compared to the millions who have breast implants,” said Dr. William
Maisel, chief scientist and deputy director for science in FDA’s Center for Devices and Radiological Health. The literature review identified 34
unique cases of this rare cancer in women with both saline and silicone breast implants. There have been roughly 60 cases of ALCL in women
with breast implants worldwide, according to the FDA. It’s estimated that 5-10 million women have breast implants worldwide.

 

“Data reviewed by the FDA suggest that patients with breast implants may have a very small but significant risk of ALCL in the scar capsule
adjacent to the implant,” the agency noted in a press release. Most of the cases reviewed by the agency were diagnosed when patients sought
treatment for implant-related symptoms such as pain, lumps, swelling, or asymmetry.

The FDA recommends that health care professionals consider the possibility of ALCL if a patient has late onset, persistent fluid around the
implant (peri-implant seroma). When implant seroma is found, fresh seroma fluid should be sent for pathology tests to rule out ALCL. 

Health care providers should discuss the risks and benefits with women who are considering breast implant surgery.  The FDA also plans to
provide an update on its review of silicone gel–filled breast implants in the spring of 2011.
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